

A. LISTENING (1.5 points - 0.25/each)

Task 1: Listen and choose the best answer A, B, C or D for the following statements.

1. Spring School is a(n) _____ school in Ho Chi Minh City.
A. formal B. informal C. normal D. normally
2. The aim of Spring School is to _____ classes to disadvantaged children in Ho Chi Minh City.
A. provide B. provides C. providing D. provided
3. About _____ children with special difficulties from district 1 regularly attend classes.
A. 230 B. 235 C. 250 D. 255

Task 2: Listen and decide whether the statements are true (T) or false (F).

- | | |
|--|-----|
| 4. English classes were set up in 1998 | T/F |
| 5. Dance, theatre, singing and pop music classes were set up in 1999. | T/F |
| 6. Spring school requires volunteers to help organize their fundraising dinner held in June. | T/F |

B. PHONETICS. (1 point)

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

7. A. wrong B. answer C. two D. win
8. A. uncle B. usually C. unit D. university

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following questions.

9. A. explain B. final C. announce D. suggest
10. A. voluntary B. organize C. volunteer D. stimulate

C. USE OF LANGUAGE (2.0 points -0.25/ each)

Mark the letter A, B, C or D to indicate the best answer to complete each of the following sentences.

- [illegible]

14. The organization for boys who no longer have fathers is named _____.
 A. sisters B. big sisters C. volunteer D. big brothers
15. _____ one end of the rope to his bed, he threw the other end out the window.
 A. Have tie B. Having tied C. Having tie D. Have been tired
16. Jack admitted _____ the money.
 A. steal B. to steal C. stealing D. stolen
17. Two friend should be loyal _____ each other.
 A. on B. with C. over D. to
18. I caught him _____ over my wall.
 A. to climb B. climb C. having climbed D. climbing

D.COMMUNICATION. (0.5 point)

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the most suitable response to complete each of the following exchanges.

19. A: "What kind of volunteer work are you participating in?"

B: "We're....."

- A. taking care of war invalids and the families of martyrs B. taking part in an excursion
 C. participating in an English speaking Club D. working a part-time job

20. Lan: What do you think of the General Knowledge Quiz?

Nga: _____. It's an opportunity to test my general knowledge.

- A. Yes, that's right B. Oh, it's great C. It's not a good idea. D. Ok, I don't agree

E. READING: (2.5 points -0.25/ each)

Task 1: Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks

I am very happy (21)_____ a donation of \$500 from your company some days ago. I think that the money will (22) _____ us to repair the old school building and build a new block of flats for the handicapped students. We will certainly issue a receipt as soon as possible.

I would like to express our thanks (23) _____ the donation from your company and hope (24) _____ more assistance and (25) _____ from your company in the future.

I look forward to hearing from you soon.

21. A. receiving B. receive C. received D. to receive
 22. A. helped B. helping C. to help D. help

23. A. for B. of C. in D. on
24. A. getting B. got C. to get D. get
25. A. cooperative B. cooperate C. cooperation D. to cooperate

Task 2: Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

A TWENTY-YEAR STOLEN BICYCLE

Ted Robinson has been worried all the week. Last Tuesday he received a letter from the local police. In the letter he was asked to call at the station. Ted wondered why he was wanted by the police, but he went to the station yesterday and now he is not worried any more. At the station he was told by a smiling policeman that his bicycle had been found.

Five days ago, the policeman told him that his bicycle was picked up in a small village four hundred miles away. It is now being sent to his home by train. Ted was most surprised when he heard the news. He was amused too, because he never expected the bicycle to be found. It was stolen twenty years ago when Ted was a boy of fifteen.

26. ***Ted was worried because _____.***

- A. he received a letter B. he went to police station yesterday
C. the police would catch him D. he didn't know why the police wanted him

27. ***The policeman who talked to Ted was _____.***

- A. pleasant B. worried C. surprised D. small

28. ***Why was Ted very surprised when he heard the news?***

- A. Because his bicycle was stolen 20 years ago.
B. Because his bicycle was found when he was 15.
C. Because the bicycle was sent to him by train.
D. Because he thought he would never find the bicycle.

29. ***When was Ted's bicycle found?***

- A. Last Tuesday B. Twenty years ago C. Five days ago D. Yesterday

30. ***Which of the following statements is NOT mentioned in the passage?***

- A. The police asked Ted to go to their station. C. Ted is no longer anxious.
B. The police told Ted the good news five years ago. D. Ted is 35 years old now.

F. WRITING (2.5 point -0.5/ each)

Task 1: Combine two sentences to make a meaningful sentence:

31. They gave her a lot of lucky money. She was very delighted.

→ She was very delighted _____

32. He had broken the window. He admitted it.

→ He _____

Task 2: Rewrite the following sentences in a way that their original meanings remain unchanged.

33. They were walking in the park very late last night.

→ My sister saw _____

34. Tom did his homework and then he went to bed.

→ Having _____

35. When you are planting these flowers, you must take care of not damaging the roof.

→ Planting _____